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Petition to keep pedestrians safe launched by
national coalition

A petition to Government that would see e-scooters and other personal transport devices 

banned from New Zealand footpaths has been launched by a national coalition.

The coalition, which represents 14 member organisations across New Zealand, says that they 

have been working to support the Government as it brings in the Accessible Streets 

regulatory package.

“Although there are some good things in it, this package also seems to permanently allow 

personal transport devices such as e-scooters to be used on our footpaths.” says coalition 

spokesperson Dr. Chris Teo-Sherrell.

“For many people on foot (including those in pushchairs and wheelchairs), and especially for 

those people who have difficulty walking, hearing, seeing or mental processing, using the 

footpath is a necessity and their main connection to their community. If e-scooters and other 

personal transport devices are allowed on footpaths, these people, as well as able-bodied 

pedestrians, will be put at higher risk of injury and feel less safe. ” 

Teo-Sherrell says that while personal transport devices have a big role to play in helping to 

cut transport carbon emissions, it’s common sense to understand that they need to be used in 

spaces that keep riders and pedestrians safe.

“We represent a large cross section of the community, from Grey Power to Alzheimers NZ 

and Living Streets Aotearoa. We believe that even without lived experience of disability, it is 



easy to see how these devices, which can go very fast, very quietly, can make

people on foot and using mobility devices wary of using footpaths.” says Dr. Teo-

Sherrell.

“We’re also concerned that if these regulations are adopted, local councils may feel they no 

longer have to invest in making spaces safe by, for example, installing bike paths and bike 

lanes or lowering speed limits.”

The petition, which can be found on the parliamentary website, will be presented to 

Government in early December.
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For more information please contact 

Dr Chris Teo-Sherrell, 

Convenor, Footpaths4Feet Coalition, 

footpaths4feet  @livingstreets.org.nz

06-355-1816

Notes to media:

Footpaths4Feet is a coalition of 14 member organisations, including Living Streets Aotearoa, Grey Power, 

Disabled Persons Assembly, CCS Disability Action, Alzheimers NZ, Blind and Low Vision NZ, Deaf Action 

NZ, Association of Blind Citizens NZ, Health Action Trust, Age Concern, Dunedin Pedestrian Network, My 

Life My Way, Retina NZ,  Visual Impairment Charitable Trust Aotearoa NZ.

We’ve come together to express our desire for good quality footpaths that are safe and feel safe to our members 

and the wider public. We are deeply concerned about personal transport devices such as e-scooters and bicycles 

being used on footpaths and the upcoming Accessible Streets Package,  soon to be released by the Government, 

which seeks to legalise this use. 
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